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The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Yvonne Murray on April 20, 2020 at the age of 98. 
 
Yvonne Murray, mother of Chris Murray, City Manager for the City of Toronto, was born in 
Shediac, New Brunswick and at the time of her passing resided in Fredericton, where her virtual 
funeral was held on April 25th. 
 
Mrs. Murray is survived by her husband Joseph. Together they raised five sons Dennis, Paul, 
James, Patrick and Chris and welcomed five daughters-in-law into the family. The family grew 
with the addition of 12 grandchildren. As they began families of their own, Mrs. Murray became 
a great-grandmother to five. 
 
Yvonne Murray was predeceased by her parents, Albert Gautreau and Régina Gautreau 
(Arsenault) and her siblings, Robert, Gérard, Edouard and Marceline Leger.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to her husband and her children, including Chris Murray who leads the 
Toronto Public Service, her grandchildren, great-grandchildren and friends. 
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